

Department of Public Health and Human Services

Director's Office ♦ PO Box 4210 ♦ Helena, MT 59604 ♦ (406) 444-5622 ♦ Fax: (406) 444-1970 ♦ www.dphhs.mt.gov

Steve Bullock, Governor

Sheila Hogan, Director

March 23, 2017

RE: Does Montana require patrons of food establishments to wear shoes?

Dear Mr. Shane Steinkamp,

Thank you for your question, received March 20, 2017, regarding whether the Department of Public Health and Human Services (DPHHS) requires patrons of food establishments to wear shoes. DPHHS does not require shoes be worn by patrons of food establishments which may include restaurants, grocery stores, and convenience stores.

Sheila Hogan, Director

Montana DPHHS

Sincere